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President On Page One

Greetings CTA members. It has been a very busy time for your
president. With my regular job, working on the exciting local area
Bicycle User Group development project with BTA and Bikewest
and becoming a father. Unfortunately this has left me with little
time to join CTA rides, although I still commute to work by bike and
sometimes catch up with people on the cycle paths. There are even
some newer regular riders who I have not yet met! I would like to
thank your committee for jumping in and always being able to fill
in the gaps when myself and other committee members, through
absences and work pressures, are temporarily unable to fulfil their
roles. A true team effort. Thanks to you all.

, club always has been very welcoming of both new and
perienced cyclists wanting to try out our club before joining. It’s
great to get new members coming along on the rides and this is a
gentle reminder that we encourage you to join the club after
participating in up to four rides. Contact our Treasurer Ann, for
more details.

This is also a reminder to the On Your Bike tourers who have been
receiving these newsletters since the Spring On Your Bike Tour
that it's time to renew your membership. So please contact the
Treasurer to get your reduced membership fee for the remainder of
1998.

While talking of On Your Bike it’s interesting to note that it’s only
June and the OYB is already a sell out! At the time of writing there
were some twenty people on the waiting list and more enquiries all
the time. With this being the 10" anniversary OYB it’s certainly
reached a fabulous level of popularity. Those members not able to
get on the ride may wish to join the OYBers on the final weekend.
Watch your newsletter for more details. I would like to give a big
thanks to the OYB organising team for all your efforts over all those
years. And of course they could always do with a few more hands
to lighten the load in the future.

Now we're into the cooler months, we’re into prime touring season
for both road and mountain bike trips. Once more I would like to

urge everyone to contact Janet or Desama and volunteer to lead a
ride for the next calendar. And don’t miss the next weekend away
with Santa and his jolly helpers - Christmas in July at Wellington
Mills cottages on the weekend of the 25-26 July.

The cooler and darker months mean extra cycling gear is now
needed. There is a new jacket which the CTA anticipates making
available to members. It is a lightweight, breathable, rainproof,
brightly coloured cycling jacket with reflective tape and a reflective
CTA logo. The cost will around $120 so please let me know if you
would be interested in ordering one.

There are new moves for the CTA Social Nights with the venue
being changed to Leederville Recreation Centre and for the day to
be the second Wednesday of the month - see the calendar for details.
We hope that this will encourage more people to come and enjoy a
social side of the CTA.

The Achievement and Challenge series of rides are now well under
way with the 50km, 100km and 160km rides having been com-
pleted. There were eleven people who completed the Century
Challenge and it would be great to see some more members receive
the rare and well-earned “Challenge” and “Super Achiever” mugs
at the AGM in November. If you missed a ride there is still the
opportunity to catch up on it by doing it as a Brevet ride or an Audax
ride - contact Steve Blackbourn for more details.

Finally, a reminder to those new to email. I maintain a list of CTA
members on email which is used between newsletter editions to
transmit current information. If you wish to be included on this list,
send me a message to barnaby@omen.net.au and you too can
receive the updates.

Bye for now and safe cycling

Graham




Newsletter of the Cycle Touring Association of W.A.

2 June/July 1998

1998 MEMBERSHIP FEES

Membership fees for 1998 have been set as indicated below:

1. Individual membership $35.00
2. New members $30.00
3. Full-time Students/Pensioners $18.00
4. Dependants under 18 no charge.

Existing members should note that there is a $5 discount on fees
(resulting in a $30 fee) if they pay before the end of January. Note
that this does not apply to the student/pensioner membership fees.
Part year memberships are available after June.

The CTA is a non-Government organisation relying on member-
ship fees, donations and volunteer labour to achieve our aims and
| objectives. These monies help to provide each member with six
Newsletters per year, a social evening venue and tea and coffee
making facilities, weekend trips and tours “at cost”, a library, an
indemnity to cover property to name a few of the obvious benefits.

MEMBERSHIP PARTICULARS

All members are asked to confirm their current address and phone
numbers with Committee members. If you are lucky enough to
move to a bright sparkling new place of abode, please share your
good news with us - it makes it so much easier to ensure you are kept
up to date with the important things in life!

NEW MEMBERS

A hearty welcome is extended to the new members who have joined
since the last Newsletter.

| Bruce Conrad Justine Hutchinson

Neil Douglas Paul Hutchinson
Tan Fell Carol Jackson
Gary Gear Joanne Sharpe

Hope to see you “on your bike” on one of the rides!

CTA LIBRARY

For new members, and those of us who did not know, the CTA has
a small library of books and magazines relating to all facets of
cycling and cycle touring. These are available for all members to
borrow or just read at each of the social evenings. The books may
only be borrowed for 4 weeks by contacting a committee member
on the night. Contributions to the library would be greatly appre-
ciated, so do not dispose of any cycling literature which you feel
may be relevant. We also propose to expand the library from time
to time from club funds, and new titles will be critiqued in the
Newsletter.

POLICE BICYCLE REPORTS

| The Police Bicycle Section would like to hear your reports of
harassment, abuse or other serious incidents involving motor
vehicles.

In order for the police to investigate an incident, you must be able
to provide the registration number of the vehicle involved and the
time and place of the incident. A description of the motor vehicle
and the age and sex of the driver are also useful. You should always
carry a pen and paper on your bike to record important details
should you become involved inan incident. Ifthe offense is serious,
you should try to obtain the names of other witnesses who can verify
your account. You can contact Officer in Charge at the Police
Bicycle Section on 9222 1923 during working hours.

ACHIEVEMENT/CHALLENGE RIDES

Congratulations to the following members who successfully com-
pleted these Ahievement and Challenge rides.

100km

Mark Boulton Michael Hook
Melanie Boulton Tony Humphreys |
Dennis Braddon John Meakin |
Kleber Claux Wayne Platt
Mark Elliott Max Talbot
Malcolm Evans Ann Wilson

Century Challenge (100 mile/160km)

Mark Boulton Michael Hook
Dennis Braddon Carol Jackson
Kleber Claux John Meakin
Ross Cussons Max Talbot
Mark Elliott Ann Wilson
Malcolm Evans |
200km N

Kleber Claux

Thank you to Leslie Howe and Desama for supporting the 100km
and 160km rides respectively. Their efforts were much appreciated
by the riders.

SMOKEY CAR SPOTTER

Ever notice how difficult it is to breathe when smokey exhaust
fumes are choking up the atmosphere? Well here’s your chance to
strike back! Report smokey vehicles by giving the registration
number, make and colour of a smokey car, together with the time
and place that you spotted it, to the Department of Environmental |
Protection by telephoning 9324 2835.

EQUIPMENT FOR HIRE

The CTA has some panniers (as listed below) which are available
for members to hire for $5 for 2 weeks or $10 per month plus a bond.
This is a great way to try out cycle touring without havingto l{ ¢
a large amount of money to equip yourself with the right gear”

® Rear Panniers (pair)
* Small Rack Bag (sits on top of pannier rack)

Please contact a committee member if you are interested in using

this equipment.
Encouraging Cycling, Promoting Safety

C§ ;O
Phone: 9320 9320

Keep up with the latest breaking news on all cycle related matters
- whether your interest is in MTBs, Touring, Time Trials, Road
Racing, or gizmos and gear. Listen to the experts (and occasional
CTA dumbos) as they bring you what is happening in WA and the
world. Y AR
Tune in to Radio 6NR on Saturday mornings |
8.00 - 8.15am |
Put a smile on your dial and tune to 927KHz

Bikewest






















